Council Meeting: 27 November 2013 
Motion submitted under Council Procedure Rule 14
The Community Value of Pubs
This Council believes that well-run public houses can make a significant positive contribution to the social and economic structure of a community. It also recognises the valuable role played by public houses in enhancing people's wellbeing by helping to ensure that those who choose to drink do so in a safe and moderate manner.   The decline in numbers of such pubs, especially in the smaller communities of Calderdale, is therefore a matter of some regret.
This Council therefore resolves to use its powers and influence to support public houses in the following ways:

- Ensuring greater community awareness of the advantages that can be attained from listing pubs as Assets of Community Value.
- Ensuring that pubs of historic or architectural interest but without a statutory listing are considered for inclusion on the Council’s Local Heritage List
- Investigating the use of the CAMRA Public House Viability Test as a tool when considering planning applications involving pubs, and developing planning policies to protect local public houses based on the principles of the pub protection policies developed, for example, by Cambridge City Council and Lewisham Council.

- Urging local MPs and other political representatives to support CAMRA's Fair Deal for your Local campaign.
In addition, the Council resolves to:

- Ask the Communities Scrutiny Panel to investigate ways to improve links between pubs, local services and organisations with a view to incorporating them into community hubs.
- Consider submitting a proposal under the Sustainable Communities Act to “protect community pubs in England by ensuring that planning permission and community consultation are required before community pubs are allowed to be converted to betting shops, supermarkets and pay-day loan stores or other uses, or are allowed to be demolished.”

- Contact the Community Pubs Minister and the Under Secretary of State at DCLG urging the Government to close the loophole that allows pubs to be converted or demolished without planning permission, so that any change of use or proposal for demolition is subject to planning approval.

- Request the Government to consider amending the tax system to remove any disincentives to moderate drinking in the more controlled setting of public houses.
Submitted by Cllr Baker
